
 

 

 

Headôs Weekly Newsletter 

Week 22 

I have always practised an óopen doorô policy and so I really encourage you to take advantage of this ï 

please contact me whenever issues arise ï and whilst I have had to put a temporary stop to my open 

invitation for you to just come in to say óhelloô, I continue to welcome direct communication via my personal 

email address: headteacher@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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Message from the Headteacher  
 

 

Dear Students, Families, Colleagues and Friends 

 

Welcome to this termôs last issue of the Headôs Weekly Newsletter. 

 

As we end this (brief) term, we celebrate our studentsô progress and I hope that you 

enjoy reading articles shared by the class teams today, highlighting some of the 

past few weeksô opportunities and ñwowò moments.  

 

I want to thank all staff for their hard work and congratulate our students on their 

achievements.  You all deserve a really good break next week! 

 

When we return for Term 4, we  may have  some disruption to the schoolôs operation 

due to the planned strike action on 28 February ï I want to highlight this, in case 

childcare is a problem on the day, however, I will confirm our schoolôs position on 

the potential closure when we return on 20 February 2023.  

 

For now, I wish you all a very good half term break and I look forward to seeing you 

all on  Monday, 20 February 2023 for Term 4 -  please note the  key dates for your 

diary, including some open events for families, fundraiser opportunities for  

charities.  

 

Happy holidays! 

 

With kindest regards 

 

Mrs A Hildrey 

Headteacher
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Key Diary Dates 

 
Key Diary Dates 

School Year Calendar  
 

Term Dates for next academic year: 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Term-dates-2023-24.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 
1 ï 2 September ï INSET 
5 September ï students return 
Ends:  21 October 2022 at 3pm 
Half term: Monday 24 to Friday 28 October  
 
Term 2 
31 October ï students return 
Ends: 21 December 2022 at 1pm 
Christmas break: Thursday 22 December to Tuesday 3 January 2023 
 
Term 3 
4 January ï students return 
Ends: 10 February 2023 at 3pm 
Half term: Monday 13 to Friday 17 February 2023 
 
Term 4 
20 February ï students start 
Ends: Friday 31 March 2023at 1pm 
Easter break: Monday 3 to Friday 14 April 2023 
 
Term 5 
17 April ï students return 
May day: Monday 1 May 
Ends: Friday, 26 May 2023 at 3pm 
Half term: Monday 29 May to Friday 2 June 2023 
 
Term 6 
5 June ï students return 
30 June ï School Leaversô Date 
7 July ï Transition INSET 
10-14 Transition Week 
Ends: 14 July 2023 at 1pm 
17-18 July ï INSET (worked in lieu as twilights throughout the year) 
 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Term-dates-2023-24.pdf
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Key Diary Dates 

Key Diary Dates for Term 4 (20.02.2023 - 31.03 .2023 ) 
Date Activity Notes 

Monday 20 
February 

School reopens for 
students 

 

Monday 20 
February 

Safer Internet Day Class teams will be learning about how to stay safe 
online and concentrate on this yearôs theme which is 
"Want to talk about it? Making space for 
conversations about life online." 

Tuesday 21 
February 

Academic Progress 
Reports to be emailed 
home 

All class teachers will email home your childôs 
academic progress report. We ask that you confirm 
receipt of this email by replying to your teacher. If 
you would like to discuss your childôs report, this can 
be arranged by emailing the class teacher.  

Tuesday 21 
February 

KS2 and 3 swimming 
window opens 

At some point between 21 February and 17 March, 
your KS2 or 3 child will have a 4 day block of 
swimming lessons. 

Tuesday 21 
February 

Shrove Tuesday Students will either make, try or learn about 
pancakes, depending on their class. They will learn 
about the importance of this custom for Christians. 

Tuesday 21 
February 

KS3 information 
session about KS4 
accredited learning 

This Zoom session will be led by our KS3,4, and 5 
leaders. This will be a chance for you to learn about 
our accredited learning offer in KS4 and how your 
child from Year 9 onwards will begin to engage in 
choosing their option subjects. 
 
Zoom details for the 5pm session will be sent nearer 
the time. 

Wednesday 22 
February 

Fair Trade Fortnight Over the next fortnight, learners will learn about Fair 
Trade and reflect on how they might support ethical 
shopping habits.  

Friday 24 

February 

Weekly open 

assemblies led by Mrs 

Tobin (Deputy 

Headteacher) and 

coffee morning 

 

Assembly times: 

9.30 - 10 KS4 and 5 
10.05 ï 10.35 ï 
Primary 
10.40 ï 11.10 ï KS3 
 

Coffee morning: 

9.30 ï 11am 

We encourage families to attend where they are 

able. If there is any topic you would like to hear about 

or contribute to during the coffee mornings, please 

advise Dr Sara Mursic at 

Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Friday 24 

February 

KS3 options forms 

open 

All Year 9 students will discuss their accredited 

learning options forms with their class team. You will 

also be emailed a copy of the form so that you can 

discuss choices with your child. 

mailto:Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Friday 24 

February 

Primary Art Exhibition We will be inviting the families of Primary students 

in to our Abbotôs Lea School art exhibition where 

your childôs work will be on display. Further details 

and timings will be sent nearer to the time. 

 

Monday 27 

February 

Family survey Our family survey link will be sent to you via 

Parentmail. We look forward to hearing your views. 

Tuesday, 28 

February 

TEACHERSô STRIKE 

DAY 

POTENTIAL SCHOOL CLOSURE 

Wednesday 1 

March 

Global Scouse Day Students will be able to learn about and try Scouse! 

Wednesday 1 

March 

Reverse Jobs Fair Our Supported Interns will take part in the Reverse 

Jobs Fair at Anfield stadium 

Thursday 2 

March 

World Book Day In school, we will be learning about how books 

represent our wonderfully diverse world.  

Each department will have an award ceremony for 

our Book review competition (partially funded by 

the Margaret Bryce Scholarship). 

 

You child is welcome to attend school with an outfit 

or accessory representing their favourite book 

Friday 13 

January 

Weekly open 

assemblies led by Mrs 

Tobin (Deputy 

Headteacher) and 

coffee morning 

 

Assembly times: 

9.30 - 10 KS4 and 5 
10.05 ï 10.35 ï 
Primary 
10.40 ï 11.10 ï KS3 
 

Coffee morning: 

9.30 ï 11am 

We encourage families to attend where they are 

able. If there is any topic you would like to hear 

about or contribute to during the coffee mornings, 

please advise Dr Sara Mursic at 

Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Friday 24 

February 

Secondary Art 

Exhibition 

We will be inviting the families of Secondary 

students in to our Abbotôs Lea School art exhibition 

where your childôs work will be on display. Further 

details and timings will be sent nearer to the time. 

mailto:Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Monday 6 

March 

National Careers Week Students will be completing a range of linked 

activities in class. There will also be visits from 

employees such as the emergency services. 

Monday 6 

March 

KS4 and 5 Mock Maths 

exam 

This will take place in the Hall 

Tuesday 7 

March 

KS4 and 5 Mock 

English exam 

This will take place in the Hall 

Wednesday 8 

March 

KS4 and 5 Mock ICT 

exam 

This will take place in the Hall 

Wednesday 8 

March 

Open Evening for 

parents of students who 

are Year 11 and above 

This will take place on site 3.30-5pm. A letter with 

further information will be sent nearer the time. 

Friday 10 March Weekly open 

assemblies led by Mrs 

Tobin (Deputy 

Headteacher) and 

coffee morning 

 

Assembly times: 

9.30 - 10 KS4 and 5 
10.05 ï 10.35 ï 
Primary 
10.40 ï 11.10 ï KS3 
 

Coffee morning: 

9.30 ï 11am 

We encourage families to attend where they are 

able. If there is any topic you would like to hear 

about or contribute to during the coffee mornings, 

please advise Dr Sara Mursic at 

Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Tuesday 14 

March 

Family training ï 

Understanding 

Behaviour  

Applications are completed. Participants will 

receive an email with more detail. 

Wednesday 15 

March 

Diversity in Science day To celebrate British Science Week, classes will be 

learning about how developments in science have 

been possible due to the work of amazing people ï 

some well-known and some less so well-known. 

 

 

Friday 17 March Global Recycling Day 

(Class Choice) / 

Mothering Sunday 

(Class Choice) /  Comic 

Relief Own Clothes Day  

Own clothes day. Please feel free to make a 

voluntary contribution of around £1. Funds raised 

will be split between Comic Relief and a charity, 

which will be chosen by students. 

 

mailto:Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Friday 27 

January 

Weekly open 

assemblies led by Mrs 

Tobin (Deputy 

Headteacher) and 

coffee morning 

 

 

 

Assembly times: 

9.30 - 10 KS4 and 5 
10.05 ï 10.35 ï 
Primary 
10.40 ï 11.10 ï KS3 
 

Coffee morning: 

9.30 ï 11am 

We encourage families to attend where they are 

able. If there is any topic you would like to hear about 

or contribute to during the coffee mornings, please 

advise Dr Sara Mursic at 

Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Monday 20 March World oral health day Classes will complete activities in class to learn about the 
importance of good dental hygiene 

Friday 24 March Weekly open assemblies 

led by Mrs Tobin (Deputy 

Headteacher) and coffee 

morning 

 

Assembly times: 

9.30 - 10 KS4 and 5 
10.05 ï 10.35 ï Primary 
10.40 ï 11.10 ï KS3 
 

Coffee morning: 

9.30 ï 11am 

We encourage families to attend where they are able. If 

there is any topic you would like to hear about or 

contribute to during the coffee mornings, please advise 

Dr Sara Mursic at Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Thursday 30 

March 

Drop everything and read 

day 

There will be challenges for students as well as an 

opportunity for the older students to come and read 

stories to our younger students. 

Friday 31 March Easter celebrations and 

Spring activities 

 

The outdoor learning group will lead our Easter Egg hunt 

where all students will receive an Easter Egg! 

Friday 31 March Last day of school for 

students 

School closes at 1pm for the February half term break 

and opens again on Monday 20 February 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
mailto:Sara.Mursic@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Assemblies 

Assemblies are facilitated by Mrs Tobin (Deputy Headteacher.) However, each week a different 

person or class will lead the assembly. When your childôs class leads the assembly, their teacher 

will contact you in advance to let you know. 

Weekly Attendance Reports 

There is clear evidence that strong attendance at school links to strong educational outcomes for 

students. Mrs Hildrey set out in her letter last week the processes regarding student attendance.  

Each Friday you will be sent your childôs attendance data so that you can support the school in 

ensuring it remains as close to 100% as possible. 

Student Progress Reports 

You will receive a mid-term progress report (21 February 2023) and an end of year report (5 July 

2023) for you child. This report will summarise progress in all areas of the curriculum as well as 

providing a summary of the qualities your child displays at school.



 

 

Next Weekôs Menu 

Please, inform the school about any known allergies or dietary requirements for your child.  

You can do that by sharing information with the class team or by calling the school office. Thank you 
P a g e | 8 

 

 

 



 

 

For more information on your childôs progress, contact the class team directly.  

Our Key Stage Leaders and Mrs Tobin can tell you more about our curriculum, with all subject maps 

available on our website (access here).  
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Class News 

Ireland Class 

 

A fantastic start to 2023 for Ireland class! This has been a fun filled term of experimenting, building, reading, 
mark making and role playing for Ireland class. The students have thoroughly enjoyed our theme of 
óDangerous Dinosaurs!ô We used this theme to encourage and develop important skills such as 
communication and language, gross and fine motor skills, building friendships and sharing attention with 
others. 
Ireland class engaged with a range of activities inspired by our stories. This term we read 'Ten little dinosaurs,' 
'How to wash a woolly mammoth,' 'Cave Baby,' 'Harry and the bucket full of dinosaurs' and 'Dear Dinosaur.' 
We had a giant visitor from the past in the form of our woolly mammoth. The students loved using him in their 
role play activities and when following their step by step guide to give him a bath.  
 
Through a range of multi-sensory activities, the students became scientists, explorers and archaeologists. 
They particularly enjoyed using a rage of tools and techniques to free the dinosaurs trapped in ice eggs.  
Ireland class developed language and understanding around the passing of time, they used language such as 
'yesterday, at the weekend, a long time ago.' The students continued to share weekend pictures and news 
helping to embed this ópassing of timeô concept. A particular highlight was watching the students guess the 
baby photos belonging to their adults in class, everyone agreed they were definitely from óa long, long time 
ago!ô 
 
Ireland class have enjoyed celebrating and learning about a range of óawareness daysô this term. They have 
explored each new enhancement to their environment to learn through play and show their understanding of 
religion, friendship, diversity, career roles, cultural celebrations and Valentineôs Day. In addition to this they 
developed their friendships by celebrating birthdays in class and showing joy and pride when their friends 
received special recognitions and student of the week at assembly. 
Ireland class have worked so hard this term and have made a wonderful start to the new year. We are so 
proud of everything they have achieved and we are excited to see what Term 4 will bring with our new theme 
'Build it up.' In this unit we will develop our design skills and explore a range of materials, choosing the best to 
use for construction in our learning environments both indoors and outdoors. 
 
Have a great break! 
From Mrs Hattersley, Miss Powell, Mr Pendleton, Miss Wilson, Mrs Ashton and Mrs Grant 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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Class News 

 
Wales Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wales Class started off the term preparing for their class assembly which focused on New Year 

traditions, resolutions and shared Abbotôs Lea Schoolôs Golden Rules which are: 

¶ Be here. Every dayé 

¶ Stay positive and be happy! 

¶ Work hard and be nice. 

¶ Never give up on yourself or others.  

All the children in Wales Class participated in the assembly video we created by showcasing the New 

Year wishes wands they made, sharing their firework pictures, singing their favourite nursery rhymes 

and through photographs of the various things that make them happy! 

Our theme this term has been óDinosaursô and the class have enjoyed finding out about the enormous 

reptiles that roamed the earth many, many years ago through sharing stories, making and digging for 

fossils and creating lots of artistic dinosaur prints. ñ10 Little Dinosaursò was a much-loved text and 

following hearing this story the children developed their number skills through lots of play-based 

dinosaur themed counting activities. They have learnt about the numbers 0 to 5 and compared these 

as well as found out about the different ways each number can be made.  

Physical development has been a focus of this term with activities planned to support both the 

childrenôs gross and fine motor development. We have done lots and lots of mark making using a 

range of materials and tools and the pupils continue to learn about the letters in their names. Wales 

Class have been really trying in their PE sessions and the class team have enjoyed supporting the 

children in accessing the different parts of the circuit. They have been practising their balancing, 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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Class News 

climbing and jumping skills. Their confidence has grown when accessing the different equipment at 

the Play Park too and here the class have been really developing their friendships with each other 

with some pupils choosing to play óchase and catchô games and push each other on the tyre swing. 

This term the curriculum has been enhanced with the introduction of specific Music lessons led by an 

external provider. Wales Class have shown great interest in Chrisô tuba and have enjoyed playing 

castanets, maracas, drums, xylophones and bells along to the tunes being played. Nursery Rhymes 

continue to be loved by Wales Class and this term we have done lots of activities around ñTwinkle, 

Twinkleò, ñHumpty Dumptyò and ñOld Macdonaldò.  

The class team are immensely proud of Wales Class, especially for how well they engage in and love 

óBucket Timeô and for how much effort they are putting in when trying to use the various 

communication boards we have in the setting.  

We hope both the children and their families have a wonderful half-term break and look forward to 

seeing the pupils back at school on Monday 20th February 2023!  

Thank you Wales Class! 
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Class News 

Italy Class  

 

Itôs hard to believe that we are already over halfway through the school year and what a busy time it 

has been for Italy class! The students have put in a tremendous effort, and we are immensely proud 

of all that they have accomplished in just six weeks. 

 Italy Class has focused on developing their communication skills through a variety of activities. 

They have worked together to solve problems and supported one another in turn-taking games.  

 One of the main areas of focus this term was the environment. The students learned about 

recycling, including what it is and its impact on the planet, as well as the various types of waste and 

recycling practices in different households. They also delved into the biology of humans, labelling 

various body parts after drawing around each other. Lastly, Italy Class learned about plants and 

animals, labelling different parts and gaining a deeper understanding of the different types of plants 

and animals, including those that thrive in marshlands versus those that can survive in hot deserts. 

Italy class have planted our own beans and are hoping that they grow over the spring break. 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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Class News 

 During this term Food technology has been a highlight for Italy Class, as they have been 

developing their independence in the kitchen. They learned about the components of a healthy 

breakfast, everyone enjoyed making sausage sandwiches. Their culinary skills, such as cutting, 

whisking, and washing up, were on full display during the Chinese New Year celebrations, where 

they served up delicious egg, pea and corn fried rice and steamed prawns. 

 Thursday afternoons are always a favourite for Italy Class, as they participate in outdoor school. 

They have learned about staying warm during colder and extreme weather. They have thoroughly 

enjoyed the wintery weather, building snowmen, sledding and having a snowball fight were some of 

our favourite sessions, you can see photos on the evidence for learning App. 

 In art this term, Italy Class learned about Giuseppe Arcimboldi, who was famous for creating art 

using fresh fruit, vegetables, and other items he could find. They used their knowledge of 2D and 

3D shapes to create their own works of art, including faces, animals, and have even built 

birdhouses that have been placed in the school forest. 

This term, Italy Class has also been introduced to some new and exciting physical activities. Under 

the guidance of Mr. Paul, the students have been learning the basics of Judo, a Japanese martial 

art that focuses on throws, pins, and grappling techniques. Mr. Paul has been teaching the students 

various techniques and skills that help improve their balance, coordination, and overall physical 

fitness. The students have been thoroughly enjoying their Judo lessons and are looking forward to 

developing their skills further in the future. 

In addition to Judo, the students have also been learning about Yoga and mindfulness with Miss 

Katie. Yoga is a physical and mental practice that originated in ancient India, and Miss Katie has 

been teaching the students various poses and breathing techniques to help improve their flexibility, 

strength, and overall well-being. Along with Yoga, Miss Katie has also been teaching the students 

about mindfulness, which is the practice of being fully present and aware in the moment. The 

students have been loving their Yoga and mindfulness sessions, and they are beginning to develop 

a greater appreciation for the importance of physical and mental health. 

  

Along with all the other subjects, the students in Italy Class have also been busy exploring the world 

of music. Under the guidance of Mr. Chris, they had the opportunity to listen to Chris play the 

euphonium and learn about the different sounds and styles of music. Chris brought his wealth of 

musical knowledge to the classroom, and they cannot wait to see him in Term four. 

  

Finally, the term ended with a focus on Valentine's Day and kindness. The students created 

Valentine's Day-themed cards and food for their loved ones, and had the opportunity to work on 

their communication skills as they discussed what it means to be kind and have a good friend. In 

art, they learned about primary and secondary colours, as well as what happens when different 

colours are mixed, to decorate their kindness potions and cards. 

  

The Italy Class Team hopes that everyone has a lovely, restful break and we look forward to seeing 

everyone back on Monday, February 20th for the start of term four! 

 

 

 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/
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Class News 

Portugal Class 

 

What a fantastic term Portugal Class have had! We have explored a lot of different topics in the 

curriculum this term, enjoyed a range of awareness days, sensory activities and Life Skill activities. 

In English, we have explored different types of instructions, how to follow them and how to write and 

make them. We looked at visual and written instructions, recipes and even wrote our own morning 

routines of how we get ready for school. The students really enjoyed sensory and play-based 

activities to explore this topic as they engaged really well in games such as óSimon Saysô and a 

carousel of activities for some lessons. Portugal Class are very excited for our weekly News lessons 

and love sharing what they did on the weekend, and have worked collectively to ask different 

questions to students when they share their news. 

In Maths this term, the students worked really hard and learned all about time to the hour, half past 

the hour and began exploring quarter to and quarter past the hour using an analogue clock. As well 

as focusing on Addition and Subtraction where they practiced and consolidated their learning with 

number bonds to 10 and 20, engaged well using different pictorial and hands-on activities using 

tens frames and games to recognise and write number statements using Mathematical symbols (+, - 

and =). 

Portugal Class have loved Science this term as we explored different habitats from around the world 

and identified all the living things that live in them. A sensory approach using a number of trays with 

resources to represent the surroundings was appreciated by all students for this topic, and they 

learned all about what makes habitats different and what the living things (animals and plants) need 

in them to survive.  

Our topic for PE this term was Gymnastics and we used a range of equipment to demonstrate core 

strength, balance and sequences. Portugal Class were amazing at showing us their skills and 

http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/curriculum-areas/











































































